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Monthly Meeting: May 13, 2025 

 Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to order: 6:55_pm 
 

Tonight, 13 members were in attendance at the Club’s general meeting at the KARCS Field.   A 

big thanks to all showed up to brave the winds and the cooler temperature.  I guess it was Mother 

Nature’s way of saying, “Not so fast”.  ������ 

 

New members  

           None. 

 

Meeting Minutes 

• President asked if all had a chance to read the Apr minutes, 

then asked for a motion to approve them. 

• Motion by: Duane Barrett                Second by: Nick Munch 

• The Apr meeting minutes were approved by the members in attendance. 

Treasurer’s Report 

      Floyd is winging his way to his Grandson’s College Graduation.  He has provided me the 

bank statements.  KC read the bank statements that Floyd provided 

• President asked for a motion to approve them 

• Motion by:   Nick Munch                 Second by: Duane Barrett 

• The motion was approved by a vote of the attendees 

 

General Announcements:   

       The Wednesday with Nick and Tim has been going extremely well.  Nick/Tim, would you 

care to update us.  For the month of April, we had 4 meetings with each meeting being attended 

by approximately 12 members.  It was a great time to share airplanes, experiences and flight time 

in the afternoon.  Two of the nights were pretty windy, but a couple of people did fly.      

 

Safety:       

        Duane reminded all new members to read the safety rules as posted on our website or on the 

back of the kiosk.  There have been a few violations of arming the airplanes not on the starting 

stands or the electric arming table located by the kiosk.  Additionally, he recently was adjusting 



 
 

 

an ESC in the house for the reversing mode.  One of the cells on the battery exploded and caught 

fire.  He was able to quickly grab the plug in cord and throw it into the yard.         

 

Competition Results -   

     The results from our monthly competition is posted on the website.   

 

Regional Events (tentative)  

       

      May 31 – The Club’s Warbird Fly-In will be held.  We will be announcing pilot check-in 

times and the events as soon as they are made known.  Please circle the date on your calendar.  

There’s always a lot of fun. 

 

 

Field Maintenance:      

        We had a good turnout for mowing the field yesterday.  A huge thank you to all that showed 

up. 

Old Business: 

        None. 

New Business:    

        None. 

 

Show and Tell:   

        Duane showed the device that he created to measure the CG for his new B-57 Canberra 

bomber that he’s building.  The device was designed in a triangular shape.  The lower two supports 

fit into the two carbon fiber wing spars and the upper portion of the triangle was the CG.  Quite in 

genius.  Great work Duane, thanks for sharing.  

  

Comments from the Membership:  

        None. 

 

Adjourned:  7:20 pm 


